Public Comments September 10, 2024

In-Person 
[bookmark: _Hlk176943010]Jamie Larson – Hughesville MD (see attached statement) 

Derrick Terry – Waldorf MD – (see attached statement)

David Heidelbach – The speaker reflects on Commissioner Patterson attending a meeting in District 2 to discuss changing the name of Black History Month, where Dr. Mack shared his opinions at the meeting and previously in public comments. Commissioner Patterson mentioned to Dr. Mack that he was not allowed to speak due to the current format of public comment sessions. The speaker believes that the Commissioners should reconsider the feedback policy. Additionally, the speaker requested that Commissioners explain their votes if they vote against addressing public comments. 
The speaker asks Commissioner Patterson to elaborate on his comment that the county commissioners can "basically do whatever they want as far as county government is concerned." The speaker asks the Commissioner to clarify whether it was out of context.  
Zoning text amendments 22-174 concern mixed-use, which was discussed before the break. The speaker would like to remind the Commissioners that the public would like to know what the developers came up with.

Joseph Mank – The speaker expressed gratitude for the funds to purchase the Sears building and emphasized the need for transparency during its conversion into a recreation facility. They highlighted the importance of better coordination for town hall scheduling and thanked the Recreation and Parks department for their contributions. Finally, the speaker urged the board to revisit the issues of removing a County Commissioner, implementing term limits, and granting more authority to ethics if the Charter does not pass.

Virtual 

Tammi Crank –  The speaker highlights frustration with the lack of representation and communication with elected officials, especially regarding public comment sessions and charter board meetings. There are concerns about fairness, lack of information, and feeling disregarded as citizens. The speaker also expresses gratitude towards certain commissioners who have demonstrated professionalism and a willingness to attend meetings.



